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FAMILY XMAS BINGO 
 

 
       

Doors Open 6.30pm                     Eyes Down 7.30pm 

 

Prizes include Meat, Beer & Wine, Biscuits, Chocolates etc. 

Large Raffle 

Bar         Refreshments 
 

 

 

  

Community Centre Chairman - Mick Booth 
Community Centre Secretary - Linda Pocklington - 601501 

Booking Clerk- Robin Peck - 07508651029  
Book Online - www.legbournecommunitycentre.com       

Legbourne & Little Cawthorpe 

Newsletter 
Issue no:289 Nov 2021 

Friday 3rd December 
@ 

Legbourne  

&  

Little Cawthorpe Community Centre 
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 I endeavour to publish everything as I receive it, however, I reserve the right to edit 
or alter the content, for publishing purposes only. For any errors or omissions, please 
accept my sincere apologies. 
If I receive any photographs for publication, please let me know that the person in 
the photograph have given their consent and in the case of children, please obtain 
their parents’ permission before submitting them to me. Please ensure that any 
articles, posters etc., you want to be included in the next publication are received in 
advance of the closure date of Tuesday Nov 16th   to moates947@btinternet.com 
               
                                                        Michelle Oates 

  
 EXTRA COPIES CAN BE OBTAINED FROM THE SHOP, THE QUEEN’S HEAD 
OR THE “SPLASH”. Email Michelle or Linda to get a copy via email.   
 
PLEASE REMEMBER THAT DOGS ARE NOT ALLOWED ON 
THE PLAYING FIELD OR IN THE CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA. 

 

 Contact details: lindapocklington@talktalk.net – 01507 601501  
Booking Clerk- Robin Peck- 07508651029 or book online 

www.legbournecommunitycentre.com       
 

Legbourne and Little Cawthorpe Community Centre 
 
 

 

MOBILE POST OFFICE VAN 
 

MONDAYS 2.15-3.15pm Manor Cottages, Station Road (Layby) 
 
THURSDAYS    2.15-3.15pm Manor Cottages, Station Rd.  (Layby) 

Disclaimer 

mailto:lindapocklington@talktalk.net
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THANK YOU 
 Thank you to all those who decorated the church for our Harvest Celebration. It 
looked wonderful. 
Also, a huge thank you to those who gave and who are still leaving donations to the 
Community Larder. It is much appreciated. 
 
Fashion Show 
 Friday 26th of November at 7p.m in the Community Centre. Quite a few people have 
shown an interest in this, but it would be really would be good if you could confirm 
by buying a ticket, only £5. Please give me call 01507 601885. You can buy the 
clothes on the night so go on treat yourselves. If you would like to model also get in 
touch, you don’t have to be a size 6! 
 
Christmas Fayre  
Saturday 4th December 10am till noon in the Community Centre. 
Tombola, Raffle, Pound stall, bric-a-brac and much more. Coffee and a mince pie. 
Please come along and support our fund raising for the church and churchyard. 
 
Hilary King 
Treasurer 
Legbourne PCC 

CHRISTMAS FAYRE 
SATURDAY 4TH DECEMBER 

10am-Noon 
 

Tombola, Raffle, Book stall, Pound Stall 
and much more! 

  
Coffee & mince pies.  

All Saints Church, Legbourne 
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Organised by 
ALL SAINTS CHURCH 

LEGBOURNE 
 

Tickets available 
From  

Hilary King 
01507 601885 
Or on the door 

 
£5 

To include 
tea/coffee 

 

Venue: 
LEGBOURNE 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 

FRIDAY 26th 
NOVEMBER 

7P.M 
 

Come and treat 
yourself 

to a new outfit! 
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LEGBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL  
Notes from the Council meeting held on Monday 11th October 2021 

at Legbourne Community Centre. 
 

We are pleased to holding our Annual Parish Meeting this month on the 18th October 
2021 and invitation flyers will be circulated to all households in the village.  This is a 
Resident’s meeting, not a Parish Council meeting and the agenda will include updates 
from other areas within the village such as the community centre, church, school and 
local police.  Covid precautions will be in place and it is hoped as many residents as 
possible can attend to hear what the Parish Council has been up to and future plans 
for the village. 
Five planning applications / variations were discussed. 
a) N/100/01380/21 – The Old Vicarage, Station Road, Legbourne – Erection of a pair 
of semi-detached holiday cottages.   
The Parish Council raised an observation regarding the street scene of this 
development should some of the established trees be removed.  A request was made 
to ELDC to consider the replacement of removed trees to better screen the site and 
protect the street scene. 
b) N/100/0634/21 – Change of use to land adjacent to Nutty Cottage, Louth Road for 
the siting of 30 no. touring caravan pitches, 5 no log cabins and 15 no. camping pods.  
In principle the Parish Council supports development of local business, however 
commented on the width of the entrance to this site off Louth Road.  Highways were 
asked to consider whether a wider splay entrance might be appropriate.    
c) N/100/02045/21, N/100/02046/21 & N/100/02072/21 – Change of use and 
conversion of land and existing dwellings at Grange Cottages., Furze Lane, 
Legbourne.   
These applications were considered jointly and no objections or further comments 
were raised. 
 
Discussion continued regarding the refurbishment of the village noticeboards and the 
addition of a further board to house a village map.  A meeting has been arranged 
with Louth’s Men’s Shed to discuss costs and designs.  It is hoped to involve the local 
school with ideas for the refurbishment design of one of the noticeboards. 
The Local Listing Project for Historic sites was considered and will be discussed at the 
Annual Parish Meeting.  It is hoped local residents may also have more information 
to share about the history of certain sites and buildings in the village. 
This year the Parish Council have agreed to purchase some large poppies and two 
‘Tommy’ statues to mark Remembrance Sunday in the village.  A wreath will also be 
laid on behalf of the Parish Council on the 14th November. 
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Finally, the Parish Web site will be re-built in order to provide a better channel of 
information for the village with both Parish Council news and links to other 
organisations.  Parish, District and County information will be available and local 
events such as the proposed Legbourne ‘Park Runs’ designed around community 
health to be set up by Cllr Stephenson in early November.  We hope to be able to 
provide details of the relaunched web site in the next newsletter addition. 

 

To contact your Parish Council: 
Parish Council web site: - http:/parisheslincolnshire.gov.uk/Legbourne 
Parish Clerk – Legbourne – Mrs Madeline Hoad 07587 847640 
E. Mail - legbourneparishcouncilclerk@gmail.com 
Parish Clerk – Little Cawthorpe – Mrs Joyce Gay 
Email – nigel.gay@sky.com 
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LEGBOURNE AND LITTLE CAWTHORPE 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 

AND RECREATION GROUND 

Reg. Charity No. 509916 

Results of Draw for September 

Drawn at the Queen’s Head 01/09/21  

 

               £100 April, August and September only 

               £25 Ruth Chapman, Mill Lane, Legbourne 127 

               £10 Mrs McFadyen, Church Lane, Withern 232 

               £10 Mark Ringland, Househams lane, Legbourne 85  

               £10 Dan Thompson, Station Rd., Legbourne. 92  

               £10 Darrell Crow, Church Lane, Legbourne 248 

               £10 Mike Cartwright, Mill Lane, Legbourne. 22   

 

Ponderings 

That [people]do not learn very much from the lessons 

of history is the most important lesson that  

history has to teach. 

 

How is it possible to expect that mankind will take advice? 

when they will not so much as take a warning  

Jonathon Swift 

 

Every great cause begins as a movement, becomes  

a business and eventually a racket 

Eric Hoffer 

  

                                               Statistics of the month 

The Government has spent £!63,000 on Union flags in  

the last two years. – The Guardian 

 

23% of the car drivers and passengers killed in road  

accidents in 2019 were not wearing seat belts. Six years earlier  

the figure was 19% - The Times 
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Legbourne & Little Cawthorpe Community Centre  
 

Summary of Minutes -Tuesday 12th October 2021 
 

What’s On  
 

Quiz Night – Friday 22nd October 7.30pm. 
Xmas Bingo – Friday 3rd December 7.30pm  

 
Reports 

 
➢ Only six members at the meeting so not a lot could be discussed. 
➢ It is the Quiz this month, please come along and support us. 
➢ The plumber is to be called out to sort the leak that has left us with no hot water. 
➢ We are moving forwards in getting a card reader for the bar. 
➢ The new basket swing is to be measured up and if room it will be ordered. 
➢ A new venture is to start in November using the field to run/walk 5km every Saturday 

morning from 9.30am. £2 per person. 
                 It is to be called the ‘Leg-It Legbourne Lollopers’ and will be open to all abilities. 

➢ The hall is being hired on 24th November by the group that are representing the building 
of the Nuclear Waste Plant at Theddlethorpe for an open day. 

➢ The Parish Council are to purchase some Giant Poppies and some Tommies to place 
around the village for Remembrance Sunday.  

➢ We have vacancies on our committee if you fancy helping out in the community. 

➢ Any ideas for functions or events please get in touch.  
➢ To get the Newsletter via email contact Michelle at        moates947@btinternet.com.  

 
➢ We need help to make the Newsletter more interesting. Please send 

anything that you think others might like to read about to Michelle by 
16th of the month. 

 
You can book online at www.legbournecommunitycentre.com or by ringing 
Robin on 07508651029. 
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 9th November @ 7.30pm in the 
Committee Room.  
 
 ALL WELCOME 
 
 
Secretary contact details: lindapocklington@talktalk.net – 01507 601501 

 
 
 

 
    ----   Legbourne Community Centre 

 
 

mailto:moates947@btinternet.com
http://www.legbournecommunitycentre.com/
mailto:lindapocklington@talktalk.net
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MacMillan Coffee Morning 
Lyn Andrews would like to thank everyone 
who came to the Coffee Morning and to 
those who helped on the day.  

 We raised an amazing £629.40  

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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LEGBOURNE AND LITTLE CAWTHORPE 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 

AND RECREATION GROUND 

Reg. Charity No. 509916 

Results of Draw for October 

Drawn at the Queen’s Head 06/10/21  

 

               £100 April, August and December 

               £25 Jan Elston, Station Rd, Legbourne 126 

               £10 Peter Bigley, Chapel Lane, Legbourne 176 

               £10 Mr and Mrs Genn, Manor Park, Legbourne 102  

               £10 Helen Poppleton, Watery Lane, Lt. Cawthorpe 222  

               £10 Kerry Bareham, Mill Lane, Legbourne 242 

               £10 Mick Booth, Wood Lane, Lt. Cawthorpe 105   

 

Ponderings 

It’s not the voting that is democracy’ 

it’s the counting 

Tom Stoppard 

 

The best way to get husbands   

to do something is to suggest that  

perhaps they are too old to do it. 

Ann Bancroft 

 

Most people read newspapers not for information but for affirmation 

Pollster Frank Luntz- From The Times   

 

                                    Statistic of the month 

1,624 railway bridges were hit by vehicles to 

the end of March this year – four per day. 

Network Rail/ The Times 
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Dear friends,  

One word that I find myself using or hearing more and more is the word ‘sustainable’. 

A very brief definition would be that it refers to being able to maintain or keep 

something up. But we encounter it in all walks of life. Perhaps most urgently we speak 

of the need to become more environmentally sustainable. Bluntly put, the way we live 

our lives and organise our societies is not sustainable. It is damaging the environment 

to the point of crisis, and, as the slogan goes, ‘there is no planet B!’ We are hearing a 

lot about this particularly this month as Britain hosts the UN Climate Change 

Conference (COP 26).  

The church must be taking a lead on how to meet the environmental crisis. To live 

unsustainably in this regard is, from a Christian perspective, to abuse the gift of God’s 

creation. To help us meet this challenge the Diocesan Environmental Officer will be 

coming to speak to our deanery, and anyone interested is most welcome to attend 

(November 16th, Trinity Centre, Louth, 7pm).  

But I am wrestling with ‘sustainability’ in other ways as well. For a long time, we, as 

the church in Lincolnshire, have been existing in a way that is not financially or 

practically sustainable either, and we also need now to address this, if we are to have 

churches here for future generations. Many people value our churches, as places to 

turn to at important moments in life (and death), or as quiet places of peace and 

sanctuary. But they rely entirely on an ever-diminishing number of people to keep 

going. A lack of committed people has led to a lack of money, which then leads to a 

lack of clergy, hence me having to move to Louth and take on oversight of a wider 

number of churches. We are wrestling with how to make our churches sustainable and 

resilient, so that they can continue - because they cannot be taken for granted, just 

like our climate. Just as with the climate crisis, the solution will necessarily involve 

more people to come on board. Trying to sustain our churches is not easy. But, as the 

scriptures remind us, ‘where our treasure is, there our heart will be also’ (Matthew 

6.21). If we truly care about something, then we must be prepared to give of ourselves 

to support it  

 Fr James The Rectory, Westgate, Louth, LN11 9YE, 01507 604 215 

 

A Word from the Rectory 
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DIARY DATES 
Events are held at the community centre, unless stated otherwise 

 
Legbourne Woldmarsh- Church services @ 11am 
Nov 7th- All Saints Church, Legbourne 
Nov 14th – Remembrance Sunday Act of memorial- Churchyard @ 2pm (Legbourne) 
Nov 21st – All Saints Church, Legbourne 
 
FRIENDSHIP CLUB- Thursdays Nov 11th, 25th @2pm @ Community Centre 
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING- Monday 8th November 2021 @ 7.30pm 
COMMUNITY CENTRE COMMITTEE MEETING- Tuesday 9th November 2021 - 7.30pm 
 
ARCHERY- Every Wednesday at 6-8pm.  (Members only) 
 
EAST WOLD PRIMARY SCHOOL- Term 2 starts - Mon 1st Nov 2021  
    Ends – Fri 17th Dec 2021 
 
LEGBOURNE PLAYGROUP- Every Friday from 9.30am until 11.00am during school 
term time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The next issue will be for DEC/JAN. The closure date is Tues 
16th November 2021 
 

BOOKING CLERK – Robin PECK- 07508651029 
Or book online www.legbournecommunitycentre.com  
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